Mountain Shadows HOA
Board of Directors Minutes: December 7, 2013
2000 Golf Club Drive, Palm Springs, CA  92264



CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 9:03 A.M. at the Management Office of Mountain Shadows at 2000 Golf Club Drive, Palm Springs, CA 92264.
 
IN ATTENDANCE: Wanda Elmore, Bill Oakland, Stone Fetterly, Judy Eaton, Dick Ressler, and Celia Hart. JoAnn Williams was also in attendance.  Landscape committee member Kinga Marcinkowski and pool committee member Bob Smith were present for a portion of the meeting. Absent were John Glatz, Ed Maiuro, and Bob Stolhand.

MINUTES:  Minutes from the October 26, 2013 board meeting were discussed and approved as amended:  Jo Ann Williams is the Web Administrator.  The minutes will now be sent out to the board as a draft copy of a Word document with a copy to Jo Ann Williams and Allen and Associates.  The final and edit-proof edition will be sent out once approved at the following board meeting and then placed on the Website by our Web Administrator.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

	FINANCE:  Stone Fetterly, Treasurer:  The budget is currently an issue due in large part to the additional watering of newly seeded lawns and flowers and the draining and refilling of the swimming pools.  We are currently about $10,000 in the red, $ 7,000 of which is water.  He expects this deficit will largely evaporate over the next six months.  The water bill in fact went down $300 last month.  Maintenance expenses are also high particularly due to wood replacement due to rot and termites.  These expenses come directly from the reserves.  Jo Ann will help us be certain items are line coded as possible to separate reserve from budget items and properly code budget line items.

	LANDSCAPE:  Judy Eaton and Kinga Marcinkowski discussed ongoing concerns with the desertscapes.  In particular, the area at 6037 Arroyo Road has not been completed and a letter of complaint has been received from one of the owners.  A second area of concern is the four trees which were purchased last year but never planted.  Bill Oakland advised that the trees were still at the nursery where they broke- off in a wind storm.  He was told they would recover sufficiently by April, 2014 to plant them.  It was decided that a meeting with the landscape contractor, Andres Garcia, could most easily resolve the issues.  A meeting was scheduled with him on Sunday, December 8.  In that meeting desertscape deficiencies and timelines, itemized billing, the four unplanted trees, and general lack of responsiveness will be discussed.  Wanda Elmore, Judy Eaton, Celia Hart, Kinga Marcinkowski and Eleanor Mulcahey (the last two of the landscape committee) will attend.  The meeting will be memorialized by letter to Andres detailing the agreements reached and the board will be updated at the next meeting.

	SECURITY:  Dick Ressler:  There was some vandalism Thanksgiving weekend at the front of the complex.  Plants and water lines were pulled out of the ground.  Our landscaping crew has repaired all of the damages.  There have also been reports of persons loitering in the area; we agreed to encourage all owners and residents to call the police if they see someone who doesn’t belong.  Dick will talk about this with security as well as the issue of persons using our swimming pools who do not live or own in the complex.  Jo Ann will talk with William about getting stronger spring closures on the front small gates so they do not fail to close after a person goes through.

	INSURANCE:  Celia Hart, Secretary:  It appears the complex is well insured for property, liability, and excess exposures.  The office records do not contain current policy editions; Celia will secure those and review them. Our employee health plan is through Kaiser-Permanente; those records too are not current and will be secured and reviewed. .  She will update the board as necessary with any concerns once that is accomplished.

	POOLS:  John Glatz’ written pool report was submitted in his absence.  He and owner Bob Smith of the pool committee outlined the following concerns:
Tempered glass table tops need to be replaced; William is working on locating them but it may be difficult this time of the year.
Pool numbers should be added to both the map at the front of the complex and the smaller paper maps, the latter to be distributed to emergency responders.
Bob Smith will work on getting the “Authorized Personnel” signs only redone at each pool machinery area.
Both east and west gate posts on pool #1 are rusty and need repair; additionally all pool gates need better spring closures to assure compliance in keeping the pools locked.
John and Bob made an inventory of pool furniture (a copy of which is in the office); pool #4 in particular has a collage of old and new furniture.
	
We discussed heating additional pools prior to January or February.  Pool #4, which has up to ten users, will be heated now.

	BUILDINGS AND ARCHITECTURAL:  In Ed Maiuro’s absence, Bill Oakland handled this topic.  He and Kinga Marcinkowski discussed the potential plans for shade canopies at pool #1.  She will work with William to get a cost estimate for their construction.
We need to get a better handle on the ongoing wood rot and to get the owner’s building concerns addressed on a timely basis.  The board moved and agreed to hire a $10 per hour laborer on Friday’s to handle Alfredo’s tasks relieving him to work on nothing but those items that day.  Bill will talk with William and Alfredo to determine if this is the best way to achieve the results or if there are other alternatives.  He will advise us at the next meeting.
	Several architectural requests were handled since our last meeting.  All were approved.  There was an instance of an owner building an unacceptable addition without permission; this addition has since been removed.

	STREETS:  There was nothing new to report.  It was noted that this week the Palm Springs garbage truck came through the complex with a leaking oil line.  The vendor is being very responsive and was on site during the meeting cleaning up the spill.

OLD BUSINESS:  Bob Stolhand had previously given an email report on the potential for solar panels at the complex.  He discussed our needs with Solar City.  They do not construct any structures, only install the panels.  The minimum number of panels they would install is ten covering an area of 10X25 feet or more.  There are no tax breaks to the Association and payment must be in cash.  At present they could not give any sort of cost estimate.  More investigation will be done on this issue.

NEW BUSINESS:  Complaints continue to come in regarding smoking in the complex.  At this time the board will not get involved in this issue, however we will try to mediate individual complaints as they arise.
	
There are also continuing complaints regarding barking dogs and dogs in the pool area.  A note will go on the website encouraging owners and residents to let Jo Ann know of any problems.

	Wanda Elmore and Jo Ann Williams attended the annual seminar at Epsten Grinnell & Howell, APC, the legal firm representing Mountain Shadows HOA.  This symposium brought them current on the Davis-Stirling Act and other issues concerning homeowner communities in California.  Should anyone want further information, Jo Ann has the symposium booklet in the office.

Authorize Liens:  The Board of Directors of Mountain Shadows Homeowners Association (by a majority vote of the board members) hereby authorizes Epsten Grinnell & Howell, to execute and record a lien against:
		AP# 681-342-017, Records of Riverside County, CA   


The meeting was adjourned to executive session at 12:08 PM.  The next board meeting will be held at the office on February 1, 2014 at 9:00 AM.



[bookmark: _GoBack]	
3

